Go swimming at pool

The swimming pool in Terrace Bay has opened for the summer, and swim lessons at the pool are scheduled to start on July 2. The town Recreation Department is encouraging parents to register early to avoid disappointment of classes being full to capacity. Registration forms are available at the office.

Swim lessons are open to anyone four years of age as of July 2 and who have valid recreation memberships. Single memberships are available at the office to cover use of the swimming pool.

Swimming Pool Fun Day Part of the July 1 cele-

bration includes a Fun Day

at the pool on June 30. Watch the pool bulletin board for special events planned for the day.

Tot Lot 86 The Recreation Department will once again offer its Tot Lot Program this summer for children from 3 to 15 years of age. Tot Lot is divided into three age groups: Ernie and Bert, 3-4 years (1 to 2 p.m.); Tot Lot, 5-6 years (2:15 to 3 p.m.); Summer Day camp, 7-12 years (3:15 to 4:30 p.m). Pre-registration is essential and is based on a first come basis.

Summer Aerobics

We are pleased to announce that the Recreation Department will be presenting an Aerobics Session for Teens ages 13 and up during the summer months. This program will be presented under the instruction of Krista Ditchfield.

The course will run for six weeks, two nights per week, Mondays and Wednesdays from 7:30 p.m. to 8:30 p.m. in the Curling Club. Deadline to register is July 4.

Soccer For Youth

At the conclusion of the Minor Ball Program, the Recreation Department is hoping to implement Minor Soccer. The age divisions will be the same as Minor Ball. If you are interested in volunteering some of your time to assist, please call the office at 855-3542.

Swimming Pool

Regular Open, Family, and Adult Swim sessions will be held every day the pool is open. The following is the schedule until June 30:

June 25: 4 - 5:30 open, 7 - 8 open, 8 - 9 adult.

June 26: 10 - 12 open, 2 - 4 open, 4 - 5 family or adult, 7 - 8 open, 8 - 9 adult.

June 27-30: 4 - 5 open, 7 - 8 open, 8 - 9 adult. Men's Slow Pitch

Slo-Pitch is in full swing for another season in Terrace Bay. As of June 17, 33 games have been completed in the men's league.

Standings are (Wins -Losses):

Tigers: 5-0, Lakers: 5-2, Truckers: 5-2, Grenier's Bandits: 4-2, Stingers: 4-2, Goodtimers: 5-3, Commandos: 2-4, Rebels: 2-6, Bears: 1-7, Strange Brew:

The league has suspended play for a few days due to the mill shut-down but should be back to full action soon.



Schreiber grads

The entire 1986 Grade 8 Schreiber Public School graduating class posed for a group photograph following their graduation exercises on June 19. Also seen

Terrace Bay Fire

Anyone interested in obtaining

a copy of shots from the new

town site and also from Shell

station on Beta or VHS.

We supply the tape

PRICE \$20

call Doug 825-9440

Rick 825-9303

Approx. 50 minutes.

here are school principal Wayne Tessier, at far right, and Grade 8 home room teacher Sharon MacKenzie, at far left. There were 14 graduates this year.

ROCKHOUNDS - PROSPECTORS **EXPLORATION COMPANIES**

Schreiber — Terrace Bay — Marathon

The Ontario Ministry of Northern Development and Mines will provide an Economic Geologist to visit, assay and advise you on the potential of any mineral occurrences you may have staked or know the location of in the Schreiber-Terrace Bay-Marathon area.

The geologists will be available to the public every Tuesday (during the field season), in the field offices listed below. In addition, geological reports, maps, files, claim sheets and rock displays will be present for viewing, and a weekly courier service of requested information will be offered.

> Date Tuesday

Time 10:00 a.m. -12 a.m.

Location

Ministry of Natural Resources District Office Box 280, Highway 17 Terrace Bay, Ontario Telephone (807)825-3205

Tuesday

1:30 p.m. -4:30 p.m.

Ministry of Northern Development and Mines, Peninsula Building, 2 Gilbert Street, Marathon, Ontario. Telephone

(807) 229-1153

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION OR REQUESTS CALL (COLLECT):

Bernie Schnieders or Al Speed Resident Geologist's Office Ministry of Northern Development and Mines P.O. Box 5000 Thunder Bay, Ontario P7C 5G6 (807) 475-1331



Ontario

Ministry of Northern Development and Mines

René Fontaine Minister '

George Tough Deputy Minister

Power Squadron meeting held

The annual Change of Watch meeting, barbeque and social was held by the Nipigon-North Shore Power Squadron on June 13 at Scott's Camp, according to a news release.

Present at the session were Don and Pat Beno, Arnie and Val O'Keefe, Rollie and Teresa Stortini, Bill and Bev Roen, Les and Marg Graham, Dan and Barbara Moore, Tony Commisso, Dan Miller, Frank Hodder, Donna Mikeluk, and Mary Stortini. Jim Reid, District

Training Officer from Thunder Bay, was an invited guest.

To qualify for membership in Canadian Power Squadrons, candidates attend classes during the winter months and must attain a mark of 80 per cent or more.

Those receiving the Basic Boating Certificates and the Power Squadron official flag this year were Bev Roen, Tony Commisso and Dan Moore. Jim Reid led these graduates in the CPS pledge on entering the Squadron and presented them with their certificates. Arnie O'Keefe, the Training Officer for the Nipigon-North Shore Power Squadron, instructed these new members.

Members can further their boating education in the following courses: Seamanship Power, Seamanship Sail, Advanced Pilot, Junior Navigator, Marine Maintenance, and weather.

Rollie Stortini taught a course in Seamanship Power over the winter months, and successful candidates were Mary Stortini, Bill Roen, Bob McParland, and Clayton Gordon.

Under new business at the meeting, Frank Hodder suggested that the Squadron get involved with a project to blast out the big rock in the channel at the mouth of the Aguasabon River. After much discussion, Dan Beno moved that a report be sent to the Canadian Coast Guard to get a marker put on this shoal.

Jim Reid mentioned an extension, correspondence course which is being offered to those area residents residing outside of Thunder Bay and the Terrace Bay-Schreiber area.

Lisa Graham, Squadron Commander, circulated an invitation to attend a boating rendezvous in Rossport on August 1 to 3. Bill Rown will head up a committee to plan a meeting of the Power Squadron members to coincide with

Jim Reid announced a name change to Canadian Power and Sail Squadrons. It was moved and passed that the squadron name be the Nipigon-North Shore Squadron.

Nomination chairperson Teresa Stortini had approached executive members who all stated their intention to remain in office.

As the Public Relations positions was not filled, Bill Roen nominated Dan Miller. This was seconded and carried. Officers for the 1986-87 terms are:

Commander: Les Graham. Vice-Commander: Frank Hodder. Secretary-Treasurer: Mary Stortini. Public Relations: Dan Miller. It is hoped that the annual fall meeting and social can be reinstated this year.



Is your drivewy 10 257

Then it's time to invest in a permanent, concrete driveway.



- One that will last, trouble-free, for 25 years One that is impervious to winter cold or summer sun.
- · One that won't get holes, birdbaths or ruts.

Thinking of an asphalt driveway? Don't make your decision until you've checked the permanent, good-looking alternative - concrete!





51 Terrace Heights Dr.

OWNER WANTS TO SELL this three bedroom, all brick bi-level home. Large eat in kitchen with center island, deck, workshop, rec room, spotless condition. A MUST TO VIEW! OPEN TO OFFERS! 825-9077 Lynn Hodder

Corporate & Govt. Relocation Program And Complete Referral Network Call for details